SPRING TERM 2019      YEAR 5   PARENT NEWSLETTER

ST JOSPEH
Welcome to the Spring term in Year 5.  Thank you very much for your generosity at Christmas time – the cards and gifts were lovely. 

The year 5 class rules reflect the ethos and mission statement of St. Mary`s school.  There is an emphasis placed on respect for peers as well as adults.  Children are encouraged to work co-operatively with one another and with adults to ensure that they achieve their full potential.  

Literacy:

Literacy lessons will continue to centre on perfecting the punctuation and grammar expected of year 5 pupils. During the first half term, the children will be studying a specific author - Michael Morpurgo. The book we will be studying in depth is Kensuke's Kingdom. In the next half term the pupils will then develop their ability to write and use persuasive writing appropriately. We will also study various narrative Poetry and make concise comparisons. A range of comprehension texts will be studied across the term also, as we develop the children's inference and deduction skills. You can encourage a love of reading in your children at home by discussing the texts they are reading in school or making family trips to the local library. 
Numeracy:

The learning taking place in maths classes this term will lay the foundation for attainment in numeracy for the remainder of the year. Students will continue to extend their current skills in addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. The concept of geometry and measure will be also introduced and explored over the course of the term. You can support your child’s learning in numeracy lessons by prompting them to apply the lesson content to everyday situations 

RE:

The topic through which Religious Education will be taught this term is ‘Being a Sacramental People’. The children will attend regular masses and assemblies, which you are most welcome to attend.

Science:

Learning experiences in science this term will be around the topic 'Life Cycles'. The students are set to understand the meaning of a life cycle, to revise the life cycles of amphibians, birds, mammals and insects. The children will also cover how animals adapt to their environment which makes their life cycle more successful. Towards the end of the topic the children will be able to make scientific observations and understand how humans help endangered animals to complete their life cycles by protecting their habitats.
Topic:

This term we are studying about "Coasts" and will be using different sources to help us deepen our understanding through video clips, photos and use of maps and atlases. The children will understand how coasts change over time and recognise these features. The children will learn about erosion and what strategies are in place to protect our coasts.
PE:

In the first few weeks of the half term, Year 5 are timetabled for swimming sessions as usual.   After half term, there will be outdoor PE sessions as usual. 

 Here are the clothing requirements for the swimming programme.

Girls:  A one piece swimming costume.

          No bikinis or leotards please.

          A swimming hat for long hair.

          A towel.

Boys:  A pair of trunks.

Swimming shorts or sports shorts that are loose fitting or finish below the hip are not suitable because they can hinder the progress of a pupil, fall off or fill up with air and tip the pupil over.

         A swimming hat for long hair.

         A towel.

For PE the children are allowed to wear blue tracksuit tops, bottoms and trainers for outdoor P.E.  P.E kits cannot be shared or borrowed from friends or siblings. Please remind your child to bring home this kit every few weeks to be washed and returned to school.  

Homework will be given out on a Wednesday and should be completed and returned to school the following Monday. If you feel that there is a problem, please write a comment in the Homework Book. Please ensure that your child continues to read at least 5 times a week for at least 20 minutes and that an adult has heard them.  Their reading record should be signed each night and returned to school each day. Every child’s reading book will be checked every Wednesday.  Additionally, please try to read to your child as this will help to foster a love of reading.  Your child also needs to revise multiplication and division facts on a daily basis.  

During this term we will continue to use Edward De Bono thinking hats, thinking maps and habits of mind in all lessons.  Please encourage your child to discuss how these are used to help them in their learning.  

Please continue to send in boxes of tissues for the children to use throughout the term. Thank you to those parents who have already sent in tissues last term.

I hope that your child will have an enjoyable term.  Meanwhile, should you have any concerns regarding your child, please feel free to speak to me any time after school.

Kind regards,
Mr Casares 
